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	WECA would like to provide an update on the activity surrounding new housing at the UCONN Law School.  This week an article went out in the school's Pro Se News (http:/uconnlawprosenews.wordpress.com) and resulted in many questions and comments from several neighbors.  Today I have talked to the developer working on the project and these are the updates that have been provided.

On March 12, the law school hosted a focus group that included WECA representation and several neighbors from the homes around the Hartford Women's College property that is being considered for purchase and development.  In that meeting, the developers gave an overview of their ideas and asked for neighborhood feedback.  They were going to use the feedback as part of their research to evaluate whether or not they would proceed with a plan to develop student housing.  Feedback included a desire to have the property on the tax rolls, a consideration for the homes that currently rent to students, the historical restoration of the residential homes on the property, environmental and wetland evaluations, noise and party control, and traffic flow.

In April, the developers took the next step and asked for feedback from students, using a survey that was sent to the entire student population.   As part of their due diligence, the developers were trying to determine who would be interested in housing and what type of apartments they were looking for.

As of today, the developer has shared the following:
- if the project proceeds, it will be privately owned and taxes will be paid

- at this time, there are interested investors but no sale has taken place

- prior to proceeding, the developer will vet the regulation they are writing through WECA and neighbors

- the housing is planned just for graduate students

- included on the property being considered are three historic homes.  The plan is to restore those homes for use as residential properties

- a wetlands expert has been retained to evaluate and report on the property

- environmental issues will be evaluated and necessary cleanup included as part of the sale

The UCONN Law School and the developers of this project assure us they want to work with the neighborhood as they move forward on this project.  We will be receiving more updates as they become available.




